PATIENT PARTICIPATION & FRIENDS OF COLTISHALL & SPIXWORTH
SURGERIES

Treasurers’ report for year ended 31 December 2024

The PPFG are pleased to present the financial summary for the year ended 31
December 2024.

May we again offer our sincere thanks to Keith Owen for providing us with his time
and expertise in the examination and production of the income and expenditure
account. The account report is presented to the PPFG members for their approval.

The Groups’ account balance at 31.12.2023 was £3256.37. Overall income in 2024
was £501.00 which was set against expenses of £3650.00. Compared with 2023,
this resulted in a reduction in the end of year balance in the account to £107.37.

Sales of Books and Puzzles continue to provide valuable revenue resulting in
receipts totalling £501.00, which is a slight increase on 2023.

With the available Friends reserves, this enabled the Surgeries to buy a new Two
new Pharmacy Fridges in 2024, which are very valuable acquisitions for the benefits
of patents.

The Friends were invited to receive and approve the accounts for 2024. These were
agreed at the most recent Patient Participation and Friends Groups meeting held on
Thursday 23 January 2025.

Full details can be found on the Surgery Website in the section Patient Participation
Group - Accounts.

In January 2024, it was noted that the Friends were looking to transfer management

of the Funds to different bankers, however, for the time being, it has been decided to
continue with the existing one.

Steve Kempson - Treasurer, Friends of Coltishall and Spixworth Surgeries



